
Dear Parents and Carers,

As we reach the end of the academic year, we would like to thank you for your support throughout 
your child’s transition to Horizon Community College. It has been a pleasure getting to know so 
many of our future Year 7 students, and we are thrilled to share with you how well the transition 
process has gone so far.

FANTASTIC TRANSITION DAYS
We had two fantastic transition days on Friday 4th July and Wednesday 9th July, and were 
incredibly proud of how well our students conducted themselves. They made a brilliant start, 
showing maturity, enthusiasm, and a real eagerness to become part of the Horizon community.

 

NEXT STEP: FINAL TRANSITION DAY 
– TUESDAY 2ND SEPTEMBER 2025
 
Our final transition day will take place on Tuesday 2nd September, and we are excited to welcome 
our new Year 7 students in full Horizon uniform.

Here is what to expect on the day:

• Gates open: 8:00am for an 8:25 start.
• Breakfast: Available in the dining hall
• Throughout the day, students will:

The day will finish at 3:00pm, and all service buses will be running as normal.

ISSUE 3: JULY 2025

◦ Meet their form tutor and tutor group
◦ Receive their planner, timetable, and lanyard
◦ Have a second tour of the college
◦ Be shown how to log on to the computers
◦ Take part in some lessons
◦ Enjoy a free lunch (on day 1)
◦ Attend their first Year 7 assembly



INSET DAYS FOR 2025/2026
Please note the INSET (staff training) days when students will not be in school:

• Monday 1st September 2025
• Friday 24th October 2025
• Friday 19th December 2025
• Monday 5th January 2026
• Friday 13th February 2026
• Friday 26th June 2026
• Monday 20th July 2026

USEFUL LINKS AND INFORMATION
Enrichment Opportunities:

This will be revisied in September.

Uniform Suppliers:

Vortex:  https://www.vortexschoolwear.co.uk
Smart uniforms:  www.smartuniforms.co.uk
Uniform Policy: 
https://horizoncc.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2025/06/Uniform-Policy-3-pages-17June25.pdf



Bus Timetables:

Transition Email Address – If you have any questions over the summer, please contact us at:
transition@horizoncc.co.uk

COMING SOON: KINGSWOOD DAY TRIP
In early September, we will be writing to you with details about our fantastic Kingswood day trip. 
This is an  enrichment opportunity where students can challenge themselves, build confidence, 
and make new friends. More details to follow!

WISHING YOU A WONDERFUL SUMMER
We hope you all have a restful and enjoyable summer. We are very much looking forward to 
welcoming your child in September and working closely with you throughout their journey at 
Horizon Community College.

Kindest regards,

Miss Sheldon
Assistant Principal: Head of Lower School 
Horizon Community College


